
 
 
 

March 31, 2023 
 
The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman 
House Appropriations Committee  
H-307 The Capitol  
Washington, DC 20515 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee  
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515

 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for an investigation on potential flood control measures along the 
Kentucky River in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers.  
 
The funding would be used to conduct an investigation identifying flood control mitigation 
measures along the Kentucky River. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 
it will ensure that southern and eastern Kentucky never again experiences flooding like they did 
in July and August of 2022. 

 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
Section 8103 of the Water Resources and Development Act of 2022 (Public Law 117-2630). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 

M 
HAL ROGERS 
Member of Congress 

 


